HRCCC Committee Meeting 30th August 2015
Attendees :
Mark Stevens (MS), Chris Forrest (CF), Roger Cosgrove (RC), Ian Smith (IS), Darren Lee (DL), Martyn Ross (MR), Ben Cosgrove (BC)

Apologies :
Ben McQueen
Agenda Items :
Buggy Racing
A discussion was had regarding whether buggies should be allowed to race indoors.  RC stated that in the past the running of buggies on carpet had caused damage to the carpet (racing on mini-pins).  A pair of treaded rear tyres was handed around with a view that buggies would use this type of tyre if allowed to race.  MS stated that up to 10 individuals had expressed an interest in running buggies indoors, and all would be running 2WD.  After some discussion MS suggested that trialing the running of buggies until Christmas would allow the potential damaging effects of the buggies on the carpet to be assessed.  CF suggested that a set of rules should be drafted stipulating what tyres, shock protectors, etc could be used.
Action : Mark Stevens to draw up set of buggy rules

Race Classes

The classes of cars to be raced indoors this year were discussed.  It had been suggested previously of running 13.5 Blinky instead of 13.5 Boosted.  However, it transpires that only EWS was trialing 13.5 Blinky (all other series look to continue with 13.5 Boosted).  RC suggested a “Touring Class” whereby Mod, 13.5 Boosted could all run together potentially using the Race Control software’s facility of F1, F2, etc to be used to differentiate in the championship.
Other classes of GT12, 17.5 Blinky touring, and 1/12th circuit as normal.

Team Durango Winter Series

RC and BC explained that with closures of Don Valley, and other events in the Northern part of the country there was a “gap in the market” that they felt that HRCCC could fill by hosting a Midland Winter Series.  BC said that he had communicated with many racers, and felt that a series hosted by HRCCC would receive 100% attendance (up to 80 racer limit – 10 heats of 8 drivers).
Dates for the series had already been booked with the school (although a clash of the last date (22nd Feb 2015) had caused a change (to 1st March 2015) to be requested with the school (not yet confirmed).

BC suggested that driver booking could (and should) be done through CentralBooking – a charge of £10 per driver per round (Central Booking take 50p per booking), but club members could book in locally if required.  Booking should be opened up on the evening of our first meeting (13th Sept 2014) allowing club members to be told about the series before booking opens.  This may be wrong as Ben later spoke about opening booking “in about a week”.
Classes for the series were discussed - Open Mod, 17.5 Blinky and depending on how EWS’s trail of 13.5 Blinky goes either 13.5 Blinky or 13.5 Boosted being chosen.  This decision would be made in about a week once the take up at EWS can be seen.
Tyres for the series were discussed, Ride being chosen (as it was felt that they had greater longevity than Sorex), The exception being for the 17.5 Blinky class which would have open tyres.  There should also be a limit on the number of sets of tyres each driver could use.

BC said that promotion of the series would be through RedRC.

CF suggested that since RC and BC had the contacts, etc that they should be given carte blanche to organize the series (this was to prevent any need for referral back to the committee in event of any decisions being required).  Agreed. 

Other Events

The club already has 2 other Sunday events booked :

· BRCA GT12 Regional on 5th October 2015

· Micro National on 12th October 2015

The Micro National earlier this year was considered a great success, HRCCC only providing the facility, with the running of the meeting being done themselves.  IS suggested that this time we ensure that we flip the carpets over.
RC said that the take up for the GT12 Regional so far was pretty poor (some 17 drivers booked in).  It was considered that if numbers were insufficient that HRCCC should pull the plug on this event as the cost for the booking to the club was ~£350 for the 10 hours on Sunday.

Action : Roger Cosgrove to contact GT12 promoters to say that HRCCC will pull the event if sufficient numbers of racers cannot be guaranteed.
Equipment – Carpet

The provision of new carpet was discussed,  RC said that the club doesn’t really have the money for this investment, although we have enough for day-to-day expenses.  RC believed that new carpet would cost ~£2000 for PrimaFelt, but would need to be costed up properly.

BC said that it might be possible that Team Durango may provide carpet for the Winter Series (this would not be the PrimaFelt that we currently have).  DL had got Stef to send details of the carpet type to Roger.

Action : Ben Cosgrove to investigate possibility of carpet provision by Team Durango

Action : Roger Cosgrove to cost up new carpet assuming Team Durango are not forthcoming.

Equipment – Website

RC said that Ben McQueen had now finished university and may no longer have time to dedicate to the HRCCC website.  CF said that he would contact BMc

Action : Chris Forrest to contact Ben McQueen regarding the website with a view to a possible handover.
AOB

Premises
RC commented that we do not get very much from the school for the £35 per hour that we pay.  He suggested that we could look into establishing whether there is another area at the end of the outside corridor that we could use for pitting when we host the Team Durango Winter Series.
Rostrum

DL suggested trialing having the Rostrum on the other side of the hall or against the wall on the side that we currently use (pitting on the opposite side of the hall), this would allow drivers to use the balcony and get an uninterrupted view of the track.  It was agreed that we could look at doing this for the first meeting.

It was agreed to a hold a mini meeting after racing on the 27th September for an update on items discussed.

Meeting closed at 15:30
